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Dunwoody, Georgia 
 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

                 “Opere et Veritate ”  1 John  3,18  

Brothers: 
October is an amazingly busy month for our  
council. 
 
It gets started on Thursday night, Oct 4th, with 
Monsignor Marren’s dinner and wine auction to    
benefit St. Joseph’s High School in Ghana.  The 
Monsignor has asked the Knights to act as servers 
again this year.  The Monsignor is seeking 12 
Knights attired in white dress shirts and black 
slacks.  The function starts at 6:30 PM, with the 
Knights arriving at 5:50 PM.  Please consider 
serving. 
 
On Saturday, October 6th, the 
council will be spread thin as 
we unload the first truckload of 
pumpkins for the Pumpkin 
Patch, and bring our hard hats 
south of Turner Field for the 
Knight’s Habitat Day.  We need 
as much help as we can get for 
both of these events.   If you 
haven’t been “on the line” 
handing off pumpkins – you 
don’t know what you’re missing! Even if you only 
have an hour to help, please give it thoughtful  
consideration.  And bring the kids! 
 
Sunday, October 14th is our always popular     
Oktoberfest at Rivermont Park on the Hooch.  Last 
year we had almost 100 Knights plus their family 
members enjoy a juicy brat, a cold beverage and 
award-winning German strudel.  And this year the 
state’s top Knight, State Deputy Rick Sisko, will 
be on hand to present the council with its record 
sixth straight Double Star Award. 
 
Tuesday evening, October 16th is the Knight’s 
Memorial Mass.  It’s a solemn ceremony that is 
well attended, not to mention appreciated, by the 
families and spouses of deceased Knights.   I wish  
I could get Monsignor to count this Mass towards 
Sunday obligation! 
 
Finally, Tuesday, October 30th is our next first 
degree exemplification.  Our Chancellor, Frank 
Callan, expects our numbers to swell.  Please think 
about attending and supporting our new Brothers. 
 
As a member of Norb Braza’s Google group, I  

recently received the following (condensed), 
penned by two gentleman named Jason Carlson 
and Ron Carlson. 
 
“During a question and answer session at a recent 
speaking engagement, a university student asked 
me, "Why do you believe that the Bible is the       
inspired word of God?"  
 
I said to him, "If you do not believe that the Bible is 
the inspired word of God, if you do not believe that 
the Bible is of a supernatural origin, then I chal-

lenge you to a test."   
 
I said to the student, "I challenge you to go 
to any library in the world, you can choose 
any library you like, and find 66 books 
which match the characteristics of the 66 
books in the Bible. You must choose 66 
books, written by 40 different authors, over 
1500 years, in 3 different languages, written 
on 3 different continents. However, they 
must share a common storyline, a common 
theme, and a common message, with no 
historical  errors or contradictions."   

 
I went on to say, "If you can produce such a collec-
tion of books, I will admit that the Bible is not the 
inspired word of God."  The student's reply was  
almost instantaneous, he emphatically stated, "But 
that's impossible!"  
 
It truly is impossible, for any collection of human 
writings.  However, the Bible passes this test. The 
Bible contains 66 books, written by 40 different   
authors, over 1500 years, in 3 different languages, 
on 3 different continents, with no historical errors 
or contradictions.  The entire Bible, from Genesis to 
Revelation, bears the mark of Divine inspiration.” 
(Note-- the Catholic Bible contains 73 such books!!) 
 
The next time you encounter someone who asks 
you why you believe the Bible is the inspired word 
of God,  share this challenge with them.  Don't 
even mention the Bible up front,  just ask them if 
they think it would be realistic to assemble such a 
collection of books. 
 
Vivat Jesus, 
Bob Fiscella 
Grand Knight, All Saints Council 11402 
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           Ralph O’Connor                   Karl Koenig                       David Sykes 

New Council Brothers and Promotions 
 

   Frank Seco de Lucena 

Ralph O’Connor became our new member at the 1st degree ceremony 
held at Georgia Tech on August 29th.  He heads our Parish Lector 
Ministry. Twelve other young men joined the Tech council that same 
evening. Our degree team officiated. 
 
Karl Koenig was a former member of St. Benedict Council. Because 
he was inactive over seven years, he was reactivated and counted as 
our new member. He then went through our 2nd degree on Sept. 18th. 
 
David Sykes is a transfer from Council 562 in Roanoke, VA.  He is a 
fourth degree Sir Knight. 
 
Frank Seco de Lucena attended the 3rd degree exemplification at St. 
Catherine of Siena Council in Kennesaw recently.  He is now eligible 
to become a Sir Knight on November 10th if he chooses. 
 
We welcome these three new brothers to our council,  and we warmly 
congratulate Frank on his promotion.  

Council Toy Making Event is October 21st 

On Sunday, October 21st, Brother Ken Gregg will again be ask-
ing for volunteers to craft a few hundred wooden toys for hospi-
talized children. The council donated funds for the wooden parts. 
No skill is needed for assembly.   
Contact Ken at kwgregg1@gmail.com or  770-396-4468. 
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Massive 2nd Degree Ceremony at McGivney 

On Tuesday, September 18th, a very large class of 1st degree brothers progressed to the 2nd degree. Of the 
29 candidates progressing, 26 were from All Saints and 3 were from St. Thomas Aquinas. State Deputy, 
Rick Sisko, was the presiding officer at the event. Sisko was the 5th Grand Knight of All Saints Council 
11402 and is now a member of St. Brigid Council 13204. 
 
Our new advanced brothers alphabetically are :  Peter Anderson, Jordan Banasik, Brian Benninghoff,  
Michael Patrick Callahan, E.J. Couvillian, Joe DeVita, Conrad Fischer, David Flynn, James Foy, David 
Grayson, William Herald, Greg Kane, Rich Kernan, Karl Koenig, John Martin, Marty McCormick, Rick 
McCully, Chris Murtha, John Nelson, Nick O’Kon, Mat thew Planer, Bob Rumsey, Bryan St. Romain, 
Jonathan Tierney, John Wargo, and Ned Winsor. 
 
Our council’s 403 members are now divided thus: 100 first degree, 60 second degree, 139 third degree, and 
104 fourth degree. The goal is to get everyone into the two higher degrees. 

Oktoberfest Set for Sunday October 14th 
Georgia State Deputy, Rick Sisko, has agreed to sponsor the 
All Saints Council to use the private Rivermont Park again 
this year for our annual Oktoberfest family picnic. The 
event will be held on Sunday, October 14th from about 
noon to 5 PM.  
 
Our monster cooker will again be in operation with the 
council providing beverages, brats, and burgers, while  
members are being asked to bring their favorite dishes  to 
share with all. Games for adults and kiddies are provided. 
 
Deputy Sisko and wife Kathy will attend and present us 
with our sixth consecutive council Double Star Award. 
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Knight Memorial Mass Oct. 16th 

 
1st/2nd Degree - Wednesday, October 17th - Atlanta Council 660 at 2620 Buford Highway 
NE, Atlanta 30324.     1st degree at 7 PM, register 6PM and 2nd degree starts about 8:30 PM. 
Register 7:45 PM. RSVP to Gordon Calley at  660RSVP@comcast.net.Those needing only 2nd 
degree should preferably come as observers for 1st degree and then participate as candidates 
for 2nd degree. Coat and tie for pictures. 
 
1st Degree - Tuesday, Oct. 30th - All Saints McGivney Hall 7:30 PM Candidates 6:45 PM. In-
terview required. Candidates coat & tie for pictures.   Info from louhlad@bellsouth.net. 
 
4th Degree - Sat- Nov 10th - at Marriott Gwinnett Place. Tux required. Cost for banquet. 
louhlad@bellsouth.net.  

Upcoming Exemplification Opportunities 
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Our Annual Deceased Knight Memorial Mass will be held this year at All Saints Church on Wednesday,         
October 16th, at 7 PM.  Currently we believe that Monsignor Marren will celebrate with Fr. Bill Hao      
con-celebrating.  The Petersons will provide the music. This event is always solemn and moving. 
 
This year we will light 37 candles to commemorate our deceased brothers. We would love to have 37          
individual knights light one candle each.  We lost one brother, Mike Klimshuk, this year. 
 
Please keep this event on your calendar. Invite your spouses and families as well. There will be a reception 
at McGivney following. An honor guard has also been requested. 
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         Dunwoody Perimeter Life Chain 2012 

 Sunday Oct 7, 2:30 pm - 3:30 PM 
Join Our Parish pro-life committee near 

Perimeter Mall as we participate in 
Life Chain 2012 !! 

For over 20 years, Life Chains all across  

America have been a public prayer witness to 

pray for the end of abortion  

the first Sunday in October.  

 

Come show support for unborn babies and 

their mothers. www.LifeChain.net   

Signs will be provided 

 or you can bring your own. 

 

Plan to arrive early so you can walk to your 

spot and help witness for life to the 1000s of 

cars that pass by. 

At the intersection of 

Ashford Dunwoody Rd & 

Hammond Drive 

(MARTA available, Dunwoody 

station is only 2 blocks away) 

Sponsored by 

DeKalb County  

Right To Life Chapter 
404-321-3183 

LPallos.IE87@GTalumni.Org  

 



6 

 
Council 11402 Habitat Build Day is October 6th 

 

Pumpkins are Coming October 6th 

To ensure that Monsignor Marren does not have to unload an 18-wheeler full of 1,500 pumpkins alone, 
we are asking for about 50 volunteers to assist in this fun and challenging task about 10 AM on Saturday 
Oct. 6th.  Our Great Pumpkin, Brother B.L Van Gundy, has a SignUp Genius  web site. 
To sign up, go to:  

www.SignUpGenius.com/go/20F0E4EAEA822A57-pumpkin/2345997  
or     bj@vangundy.net.  

All Saints Parish is in the process of 
building its 19th Habitat House. 
Our council is assigned Saturday 
the 6th of  October as our day to 
move the project forward. Lunch 
will be provided by the council. 
 
The contact for this build is:  
Mike Will 770-446-7674  or 
mwill@ramgroup.net. 
 
Donations of water and soda to keep 
our workers hydrated can be left on 
the Habitat Food Table in the Social 
Hall next to the parish office. 
 
Help make our 19th house a reality 
for a needy family. 
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Membership Committee Asks for Ongoing Help 
Our council membership committee currently consists of two brothers, Frank Callan and Lou Hlad.  
These two men could certainly use some ongoing help and seek expansion of the committee to include  
extended recruiting, member retention, second, third, and fourth degree notices, prospect interviewing, 
and database updating. Now that we have passed 400 members, the job is growing steadily in scope. 
 
If you can help by calling and emailing prospective members and current members to keep them abreast 
of interviews and upcoming ceremonies at our council and neighboring councils, please give us a call. 
Much of the work can be done from home. Volunteers should have computer skills in emailing mass  
messages with attachments and good phone skills for advising candidates of our council’s interest in their 
membership. During certain times of the year, we call members who are behind in their dues as well.  
 
Our present committee usually does a good job in recruiting, but the ongoing publication of events at 
other councils and progression of our members through the later degrees is a weakness of manpower. All 
members can help in the submission of new candidate names, but that is only the first step in a long 
chain of events that lead to degree progression and member retention. We also have many sick brothers 
that are reported to us, but their later health situations are not followed and reported. Some brothers 
require mentoring as well.  
 
If you have some spare time and have good people skills, can follow up on developing scenarios, and are 
comfortable with computers, please think thoughtfully and prayerfully about a job on our membership 
committee. We need to increase the effectiveness  of our outreach communications. 

Bill Herald is June Knight of the Month 
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We finally caught up to Brother 
Bill Herald (right) at the Sep-
tember council meeting to pre-
sent him his June Knight-of-the-
Month Award. Our Family Life 
Chair Bruce Malinoff officiated.  
 
He was instrumental in putting 
together the Fortnight for Free-
dom Program that was held at 
Marist High School on June 
21st. 
 
About two thousand people    
attended, the primary speaker 
was Archbishop Gregory, along 
with Senator Johnny Isaacson, 
and U.S. Representative from 
our district, Tom Price. 
 
Our council brothers were very 
much in evidence as ushers and 
parking lot attendants. 
 
Thanks to everyone who took 
the time to stand up for Catholic 
religious freedom. 
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Council 11402 Brother Named Pastor 

Reprint from the Georgia 
Bulletin dated 9/13/2012 

We wish our brother 
well in his new    
assignment in 
Hapeville.  
 
He has served for a 
time at All Saints 
and has lived in the 
old rectory. 
 
We will keep him in 
our prayers. 
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Fathers for Good 
Scripture Study and Discussion Group 

Men with children of ALL ages are encouraged to attend 
 

“Fathers for Good” is An Initiative for Men by the Knights of Columbus, International.  
  

The All Saints Catholic Church Men with Young Children Scripture Study Group is a gathering of 
men with young children who get together to discuss the scripture in reference to their lives and 
in the light of their Catholic faith, and to share their faith and experiences through friendship, 
prayer, and fraternity.  Members strive to be the spiritual leaders in their marriage and family 
and follow Jesus Christ by reinforcing Christian values in their home, and community, and 
working to ensure that their relationship with God, their wife, and their Children are in order.  
Men do not need to be a Knight to participate. 

Strong Fathers, Strong Daughters:  
10 secrets every father should know 

 

“The author of this book, Meg Meeker, has the data and clinical experience to prove it.  After more 
than twenty years of counseling girls, she knows that fathers, more than anyone else, set the course 
for their daughters’ lives.  Directly challenging the feminist attack on traditional masculinity,      
Dr. Meeker demonstrates that the most important factor for girls growing up into confident, well-
adjusted women is a strong father with conservative values.  To have one, she shows, is the best  
protection against eating disorders, failure in school, STDs, unwed pregnancy, and drug or alcohol 
abuse - and the best predictor or academic achievement, successful marriage, and satisfying        
emotional life.”  
  Fathers are welcome to attend any or all of the sessions listed below. 
  

     All sessions will be held in McGivney Hall 7:00 am – 8:30 am 
Men with children of ALL ages are encouraged to attend – No experience necessary.   

Participants are asked to purchase 2 books from vendor of choice prior to first session. 
(Book #1:   Strong Fathers, Strong Daughters ~ $10  

Book #2:   Strong Fathers, Strong Daughters - the 30 day challenge ~ $10) 
 

              Jeff Durthaler -770-730-9155         or       Michael Tobia - 770-350-7021   
      

 

Coming in January 2013:  
“Six Battles Every Man Must Win” 

Date Chapter Discussion Topics 

Sunday, Sept 16 1 and 2 You Are the Most Important Man in Her Life; She Needs a Hero 

Sunday, Sept 30 3 and 4 You Are Her First Love; Teach Her Humility 

Sunday, Oct 14 5 and 6 Protect her - use a shot gun if necessary; Pragmatism and Grit: Two of your              
greatest assets 

Sunday, Oct 28 7 and 8 Be the man you want her to marry; Teach her who God is 

Sunday, Nov 11 9 and 10 Teach her to fight; Keep her connected 

Sunday, Nov 25 Book #2 Discuss Experience with Strong Fathers, Strong Daughters - 30 day Challenge 

Sponsored by 
 All Saints  

Knights of Columbus 
Council 11402 

Sponsored by 
 All Saints  

Knights of Columbus 
Council 11402 9 
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As a Knights of Columbus field agent, I hear about group life insurance every 
week. If you have it, it’s certainly not a bad thing, but it can be a misleading secu-
rity blanket. Most times, the amount offered is far from what you need, and the 
only way to determine what you need is with a comprehensive needs analysis.  

Your group coverage is not based on any analysis. Instead, they apply a for-
mula: you make X amount in salary and the group life is either a flat amount 
($15,000 seems popular) or a multiple of your salary (somewhere between 1.5 and 
2.5 is common). Either way, it has nothing to do with the number of children you 
have, the mortgage balance you carry, or the amount of money your wife would 
need if you die. It’s a completely random number. 

It can also disappear at any time. All of us know people ― friends, family 
members, neighbors ― who have lost their jobs. When the job is lost, so is the 
group life insurance coverage. If the company experiences difficulty and budgets 
need to be cut, group life can be reduced or eliminated.  And that decision could 
be made at the worst possible time for you. 

Most group life insurance coverage reduces or disappears when you retire. 
Many times it can be converted, but at a very expensive premium (remember, 
you’re no kid anymore when you retire, and premiums do rise as you get older). 
Just because you turn 65 doesn’t mean you no longer need life insurance or need 
less coverage.  Actually, the opposite is true. 

Do you still own just group life insurance? It must be supplemented with a  
personally-owned portfolio. I can tell you exactly how to blend your group benefit 
with your K of C life insurance, so things can be in your control. Don’t let the   
feeling of security that group life provides distract you from the real issue:  taking 
control of your family’s financial future! 

John Knight, Field Agent   Cell: (404) 569-5265   E mail: john.knight@kofc.org 
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Our council insurance field agent, 
John Knight, has put together some 
great tips to consider monthly on the 
importance of proper insurance    
coverage.  
 
Following is his October insurance 
topic to ponder. KofC insurance is 
sold only to brothers and their     
families at great rates. 
 

October Insurance Tip ---   
Still Have Just Group Insurance? 

“Knight to Knight” Corner 
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Annual Cookout at Emory Catholic Center 

Every year our council hosts the annual Welcome Back to School cookout and Mass at Emory University 
Catholic Center.  The new chaplain at that center is Father Diosmar Natad, 45, from the Philippines. He 
does double duty as the chaplain of Agnes Scott College as well. 
 
You will recognize our monster cooker as the star of the event that featured seven brothers cooking and 
serving the food for the returning Catholic students.  Doc Malone, Stan Wasowski, Dean Trantow, Jerry 
Churchill, Greg Crnkovich, Shane Patilla, and Lou Hlad did the honors. The Grand Knight and Deputy 
Grand Knight of the Georgia Tech Council also dropped by to recruit some of the students into the KofC.  
 
It is hoped that some day there will be new councils at Emory and Georgia State.  An alternative would be 
a combined council among those two schools and Georgia Tech. 

“Know Your Knights” Weekend Oct. 5th/6th 
Last month the council instituted a policy of asking all brothers to wear their council badges one weekend 
a month at the Mass they attend to stress an awareness among the parishioners of the council‘s presence 
and importance. With over 400 members,  it is difficult at any parish Mass to look around and not see 
dozens of brothers in the congregation. At some Masses, the entire usher crew are brothers. 
 
The Badge Sunday (and Saturday night vigil Mass) in question will always be the weekend immediately 
following our monthly business meeting which is the first Tuesday of the month. You will be reminded at 
each business meeting to wear your badge the following weekend.  
 
Wear your council badge proudly, so that all parishioners “Know Their Knights” and men are thus       
encouraged to join the Order.  Since you paid $10 for your membership badge, don’t let it gather dust in 
your dresser. Please display it proudly every month!! 
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Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 
Council voted $300 to Ken Gregg’s project for wooden pieces 
to make 200 toys for children in hospital with cancer. 
 
Council voted $250 for Paul Weidle’s gift to Lighthouse    
Family Retreat, another group aiding children with cancer. 
 
Jerry Churchill made a motion to donate $2,000 to our Benin 
missionary, Gray Plunkett. Because it was over $500, the vote 
is tabled to be voted in October.  
 
Doc Malone raised a motion to donate $1,000 to Friends of 
Disable Adults and Children (FODAC) to assemble wheel-
chairs for the disabled. Must be voted in October. 
 
Preparations for the fourth years of “Fathers for Good”   
seminars are well under way.  
 
Council acolytes served several funeral Masses again this 
month. 
 
Council sponsored the Emory University “Welcome Back” 
student cookout at the Emory Catholic Center. 
 
Council provided “Dunwoody Cleanup” volunteers to 
clean North Peachtree and Georgetown I-285 intersections. 12 

 

Our Newest Warden Cleans House 
Our September 
Knight-of-the-Month 
was an easy pick in 
Pat Fahey, our latest 
Worthy Warden. 
 
He cleaned up our 
Hall like it had never 
been done before. (In 
other words, he 
threw a lot of junk 
out.) 
 
He also has been 
making sure that we 
have extra food 
treats for most of our 
gatherings.  
 
Just about every 
shelf and drawer in 
the place is properly 
labeled with its in-
tended contents now.  
 
Thank goodness for 
neatniks. 
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Where is Brother Romy Myszka Now? 

Reduction in Council Initiation Fee 

13 

Former 11402 brother and living legend Romy 
Myszka is alive and well in Antioch, California. 
 
He recently became a police officer on the  
Antioch Sheriff Department staff and is a current 
member of the Antioch KofC Council 3265.  
 
Policing seems a natural new job for the ex-
marine, although some of the antics he pulled 
while here may have been a bit borderline. It 
seems strange that he is now giving out citations.  
 
We wish this wonderful old friend the best in his 
new life in the sunshine state. 

All Saints Council has over the years had among the highest initiation fee of most councils We charge new 
brothers an initiation fee of $25, annual dues of $40, and a charge of $10 for making an individual custom 
badge. This adds up to a maximum charge of $75 for a candidate entering at the start of a calendar year. 
 
Our annual $40 membership dues are pro-rated downward throughout the year, but the initiation fee of $25 
has been constant, as has the cost for engraving a new badge. Some councils, like St. Brigid,  charge  no    
initiation fee.  
 
The original reasoning behind the $25 initiation fee was the cost of rosary, pin, and booklet given out to new 
members, the $8.50 per-capita annual member fee charged by Supreme, and the future potential cost of a 
meal reimbursement when the new member became a 3rd degree brother at that ceremony. These fees have     
always been displayed in our by-laws. 
 
We intend to revise our by-laws to reduce the $25 initiation fee to $10 in the future to lessen any perceived 
“sticker shock” to joining the All Saints Council and bring our fees in line with most other councils.  Such a 
change will be voted at the October meeting. 
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   Council Birthdays and Anniversaries 
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October Wedding Anniversaries 
    Date                                                             Years 

        28th   Harold & Jaye Norman                     65 

       22nd   Jean-Paul & Antonette Roy              61 

        12th   Al & Pat Garofalo                              55 

         3rd    Jim & Polly Callison                          53 

        10th    David & Patricia Jeanson                 49 

          7th   Frank & Pat Paolozzi                         49 

         9th    Kenneth & Linda Melvin                   48 

     22nd    Mike & Mary Keown                          46 

       22nd   Jim & Carol Tally                               46 
          8th    John & Suellen Valentine                  46 

         14th   Jim & Margaret Maloney                  40 

        11th   Dean & Jill Nelson                               37 

        21st    Jerry & Harriet Adkins                     34 

          6th   Bill & Susan Garrett                          33 

       22nd   Bill & Helen Hosken                           33  

        13th    Frank & Debbie Zimmerer               27 

          7th    George & Jean Foster                        23 

          7th    Kent & Jennifer Polzin                      23 

         10th   Jeff & Lisa Durthaler                         20 

         31st   Tom & Veronica Nescot                      20 

          4th   Robert & Gloria Parker                      20 

         15th   Al & Tina Tiede                                  20  

        14th    Vincent & Julia Annaloro                  17  

         29th   Joe & Donna Liebsack                        17 

         14th   Bill & Tina Scully                                17 

         12th   John & Pat Francis                             15 

          3rd   Mike & Nancy LaPonzina                  15 

         17th   Chris & Mary Doyle                           14 

         13th   Eric & Jordan Mai                             11 

         20th   Damon & Becky Paolozzi                   11 

           6th   Jon & Rubi Peterson                           11 

         19th   Bob & Liz Dallas                                 10 

         29th   Michael & Racquel McDonough         7 

         28th   Greg & Elizabeth Bankston                 6 

         12th   James & Mary Lou Foy                        5 

         17th   Richard & Thu Anh Saunders             3 

October Birthdays        
Jerry Adkins                  1st   

Karl Koenig                   1st 

John Wargo                   1st 

Tom Burleigh                2nd 

John Ketter                   2nd 

Greg Crnkovich            4th             

Deacon Ray Egan         5th 

Ron Hedin                     5th 

Daniel Quinnelly           5th 

Bill McLaughlin            6th   

John Stowell                  6th 

Matt Filla                       7th 

Bill Giles                        7th 

Jack Klapka                  7th 

David Flynn                  8th 

Paul Tolusso                  9th 

Paul Weidle                   9th 

Jim Tally                      10th 

Pete Anderson              12th 

Fr. Michael Onyekuru 12th 

Scott Cohen                   14th 

Bob Missert                  15th 

Ed Pavlik                      15th 

Rob Swanson                15th 

Frank Zimmerer          15th 

Phil Ifkovits                   16th 

Dick Calupca                 17th 

Mike Haslach                17th 

Frank Paolozzi              17th 

Steve Young                  17th 

Jon Bird                        19th 

John Lamberski            20th 

George Pierce                20th 

Dean Nelson                   21st 

Fred Dyer                       26th 

Cliff Phillips                   27th 

Joseph Bruder                28th 

Esnar Couvillion            30th 
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 37 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
                                                             Owen K. McCabe       8/16/2009      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr         1/13/2005     
                                                             William G. Lehman      4/16/2009      James J. McCabe           10/22/2004       
Michael A. Klimshuk     7/08/2012    Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      Robert J. Lescher             5/17/2003 
Edward P. Koss              12/20/2011    Gordon G. Hurt            3/03/2008      Brad M. Scranton          5/14/2003     
Lloyd Addison               11/25/2011    John A. O’Shea             1/27/2008      Phillip A. Haluska         12/18/2002 
John W. Lynch II           6/21/2011    Thomas  M. Scherrer    4/10/2007      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 
Warren P. Vicknair        6/21/2011    Richard Steiner           3/17/2006      James R. Fraser             9/21/2002 
Walter J. Bieszak             4/17/2011    Sal De Pace                  1/16/2006      Kenneth E. Smith           6/02/2000 
Joseph J. Wittman            3/09/2011   Anthony C Ardagna  12/28/2005      Elias M. Mualem              3/27/2000 
Charles F. Mahony          2/20/2011    Jerome E. Travers       7/29/2005      John W. Lynch III       12/15/1999 
Gerald A. Cicero             1/05/2011     John P. Stojka               7/21/2005      Ronald S. Kurtzer          12/12/1999 
David Moeller                5/09/2010     Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005      Kenneth C. McIntosh     11/25/1998 
Frank Welter               12/20/2009     Edwin L. Woerner        5/21/2005      William J. Batdorf         3/23/1998                

Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in Bold  
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Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  

          Ron Collins        Msgr. Kiernan                    
         Frank Murphy       Al Kosek 
     Jack Klapka          Nestor Montero       
 Benny Mastrogiovanni    James Tally 
    George Swartz         Guy Stryker 
      Fred Schlitt            Jim Campbell       
    Joe Cavallaro             
    Ernie Spencer          Joe Fuentes 
     Phil McGonegal      Jean-Paul Roy 
      Mike Martell     Deacon Bill Garrett 
      Bill Driscoll       Msgr. Hugh Marren 
      Tom Begley         Joe Liebsack  
  Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
   William O’Connor      Matt Dewhurst       
   Ed Pavlik                     John Nuzzulo   
   Franz Brucks              Fr. Joseph Peek              

Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
    Brian Baker              Matt Dalrymple 
    Jack Knight - newest seminarian 
    Missionary Gray Plunkett   

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Father William T. Hao  Father Joseph Peek 
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father Michael U. Onykuru 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small     Father Daniel Ketter 
Father David Daly, LC    Father Brian Kerr 
Deacon Ray Egan   Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise       Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin     Brother John Klein 
Brother Alfred Stephen   

Prayers for Friends and Loved Ones 
 
Andy Bayles’ mother, Diana, 69 
John Brach’s son-in-law, Mike Spinello 
Stuart Brady’s mother 
John Buchholz’s wife, Karleen, knee replacement 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 96 
Mark Foster’s uncle, Warren Foster & 2nd Uncle 
Ken Gregg’s wife, Judy 
Dave Guy, prospective knight in SC monastery 
Ed Harries’wife, Suzanne 
Mike Haslach’s mom, 85 
Jim Herbig’s wife, Judy 
Al Kosek’s wife, Sylvia 
Chuck Mahoney’s widow, Grace 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law,  Fernando Matheus 
Bennie Mastrogiovanni’s daughter-in-law,  Hollie 
Paul Mudge’s friends, William Boyle, George Gund III 
Paul Mudge’s sister, Margaret Ruth Mudge-Vaughn, RN  
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle 
Shane Patilla’s aunt, Mary Cronin in Ireland 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
MOQ Grand Knight Bob Santos’ wife, Christine 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Frank Welter’s widow, Margaret 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother and father 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
 

Ora Pro Nobis 

                Memento Mori 
 

Sir Knights are  
remembered 

upon death on 
Mass chalices 
given to new 

priests. 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
Grand Knight     Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220        bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Deputy Grand Knight   Dean Trantow             678-296-6326        trantowd@aol.com 
Chancellor                              Frank Callan               770-668-9755        fvcallan@aol.com 
Chaplain    Rev. Msgr. Marren 770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    BJ Van Gundy 678-291-0805        bj@vangundy.net        
Warden                Pat Fahey                     770-447-8605        patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Recorder    Ed Trainor  770-396-7053     ejtrainor@aol.com 
Financial Secretary                    Dennis Caniglia 770-908-0484        adennisc@bellsouth.net   
Treasurer    Mario Commito 770-395-7723        mario@kw.com 
Lecturer    John Buchholz             770-458-5670        jkbuch@aol.com  
Inside Guards    Edgar Pierson (lead)   770-390-0043        ednorma@comcast.net            
                             Bill Luckert               770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                             
Outside Guards   Mark Foster (lead)      404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
                 Bill Schmitz                  770-451-6113        schmitz.bill@gmail.com  
Trustee Three-Year Term   Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        swasowski@langlegal.com  
Trustee Two-Year Term            Gert Kampfer  770-698-8269      kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Trustee One-Year Term      Lou Hlad   770-394-6327        louhlad@bellsouth.net 
 
District 7 Deputy     Stan Wasowski  770-512-7397        swasowski@langlegal.com  
Insurance Field Agent    John Knight   770-936-0465      johnaknight@bellsouth.net  
Program Activity Director         Bill Luckert                770-640-5209        billuckert@aol.com                                                                                           
Activity Directors  
Acolytes    Norb Braza    770-393-8645        nlbraza@aol.com 
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643        dekeray@aol.com 
Church     John Barranco               770-396-6823        jbbarranco@bellsouth.net 
Community     Joe DeVita                      770-451-5224        joe@linuxgeneral.com        
Council     Dave Richardson            770-283-9709       dm.richardson@comcast.net                                             
Family Life                 Bruce Malinoff               770-986-9362        bmalinoff@bellsouth.net 
Membership                                Frank Callan                  770-668-9755        fvcallan@aol.com 
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Vocations    Jim Mammoser    770-451-1753         xmammoser@inbox.com 
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
Newsletter Editor/Publicity  Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@bellsouth.net 
Parish Pastoral Board Rep       John Francis                    770-394-6008        ejohnfrancis@gmail.com 
 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  Never miss a  

message again  

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://KofC11402.shutterfly.com 
Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention,/Church Directory Pictures/Fourth of 

July Parade/ Low Country Boil/ High School Senior Cookout/ Soap Box Derby/  
 

Watters Assembly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com 
 Founder’s Day Dinner/ New Officer Installation/  Eucharistic Congress Honor 
Guard/  USO Troop  Greeting/  Fr. Kevin Peet Army Commissioning/  
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October 
 Council Mtg 
Officer 6PM 
7 PM Rosary 

7:30 Mtg 

4th Degree  
 Meeting 

St. Andrew 
6:15 Rosary 
6:30 Dinner 

7:30 Mtg 

 

 

1st Degree 
McGivney 

Hall 
7:30 PM 

Life Chain 
at  

 Perimeter 
Mall 

Pumpkins 
Arrive 
Habitat 
House 

Oktoberfest 
Rivermont 
Park (noon 
to 5 PM) 

Knight 
Memorial 

Mass  
7 PM 

All Saints 
Men’s 
CRHP 
(day 1) 

All Saints 
Men’s 
CRHP 
(day 2) 

Toymaking  
Event 

On 21st 

 
Halloween 

Wear Badges 
Weekend 

(Sat/Sun) 

Parish Wine 
Auctiion-
Charity 

Event for 
Ghana High 

School 

Christ Renews His Parish event is a  
two-day retreat on our church campus. 
Please sign up with Bryan Kler at  

 
bryankler@comcast.net 


